
From: Robert Pstuart  
Sent: Wednesday, April 8, 2015 2:23:19 PM 
To: Maxine Grad 
Subject: SB141  

  

Dear Member of the Vermont Congress, 

 

Please vote No on SB-141 as it violates the privacy of Vermonters and the US and 
Vermont Constitution. 
Proponents argue this law is needed because the Federal government is not 
enforcing 
the Federal law against prohibited persons possessing firearms. If the Federal 
government is not enforcing Federal law in Vermont, then state officials should be 
calling on them to do so - not enacting new, weaker laws. 

As a Vermonter and a citizen of this great nation, I implore you to OPPOSE SB-
141, 
as well as any other gun control scheme that in state or out-of-State anti-gun 
zealots dream up and try to impose on you. 
 
Thank You, 
Robert Stuart 
 


